
Education Newsletter

Hello all,

Not sure why but this month seems to have been busier than 
some.

We had a visit to the Denmark 
Historical Society Museum. What a 
little gem tucked in behind the main 
town area. If anyone has not yet visited 
here I would highly recommend a stroll 
around on a lazy afternoon.

Wally Pederick and his assistants 
provided us with a  veritable feast after 

the monthly morning meeting. They certainly set a high 
bench mark for any future BBQs we organise!
Special thanks go to David (Wally’s son-in-law) for 
providing the Marron and to Shane from Denmark Butchers 
for his generous donation of sixty sausages.

On October 14th members from our club 
and Denmark Probus Club joined members 
from Manjimup Probus Club for lunch at 
the Denmark Hotel. They were on their 
way to Albany for a couple of days and 
thought it would be good to get together 
with   the clubs for a couple of hours of 
fellowship. They were happy, friendly people and we talked 
about all things under the sun and, because their club has 
been up and running for six years, a little bit of "picking 
their brains" went on. A lunchtime well spent!

For those going to Yilgarnia - If you wish to carpool, 
meet at the car park opposite the small IGA at 
10.45am for 11am, meeting at Yilgarnia at 11.30am. 
Lunch will be served at 12.30pm allowing us all 
time to mingle and take a look around; then a talk on 
the wildflowers and winery.

Following Fran's suggestion of a monthly coffee 
morning and the warm acceptance of this at our 
general meeting, it has been decided to have it on 
the fourth Tuesday of each month, the first one 
being on the 27th at the Teahouse Bookshop, 
Hollings Road. Surely, there's a place for this in 
your diary!  We will alternate venues and let you 
know each month.

Thirty members of the Denmark Probus Club will      
be joining with us for the Melbourne Cup luncheon 

at the Surf Club on Tuesday, 3 November, 11am - 
BYO. 
Prizes (male/female - first and second) for the best 
fancy/funny hats and sweeps run by Tom Healey 
and Rob Bazely of Denmark Probus.

On Wednesday, December 2nd, we will have an in-
house lunch and Christmas Fun & Games  
$10.00pp. Helpers are needed to prepare food, cold 
meats (bought in) and salads plus desserts. If you 
haven't nominated yourself before, please give 
thought to this time. John W, Rosemary, Bev and                            
Trevor are organizing the fun & games.

Carmel Stott - media
contact@denmarkriverprobus.org.au

PRESIDENTS REPORT

Hi Everyone,

Another month has passed and Christmas is looming.

Many thanks to Wally and helpers for the wonderful BBQ 
with great salads and sweets.

Isn't Lou a wealth of knowledge and is very passionate 
about Whales, Seals etc. Thanks Lou!!!

Preparations are all in hand for Melbourne Cup and it 
promises to be a great day. Don't forget to get your 
imagination going for "THE HAT".

The Christmas meeting should be great fun and a good 
finish to our year.

Today we had lunch with Manjimup Probus and Denmark 
Probus approx (30 people) at the Hotel. Very pleasant and 
good fun company.

Until next meeting look after each other.
 
President Kaye.

president@denmarkriverprobus.org.au

NEXT MEETING
4th November 2015

10h00
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OCTOBER Speaker
Lou malatsky

Denmark River Probus meeting 7 October 
2015 – Speaker Mr Lou Malatsky, Retired 
Electrical Engineer/Whale Researcher

We were very fortunate in having Mr Louis 
Malatsky talk to us regarding his experience 
researching whales, most of which was carried 
out in the Broome region. He became a 
volunteer 8 years ago in Broome and was 3 
years with Deakin University researchers and 
the WA Marine Science Institute. It was well 
attended by approximately 50 members and 
doubt very much whether you would have had 
this many people attend this subject in Japan!

He gave us an insight into the sheer size and 
weight of whales and some of their habits. The 
Blue Whale can weigh up to 200 tons, be 33 
metres long and has 12,000 litres of blood, the 
heart pumps 10,000 litres a minute. The 
human body has approximately 6.5 litres of 
blood and pumps at approximately 5 litres per 
minute. Slight variation between the two 
species.

Humpback whales are the furthest travellers 
up to 12,000 kilometres. Their fin is 4 metres 
in length and weighs about 4 tons. They make 
the loudest sound of any creature.

He told us the young are born tail first in case 
of difficulty, and to prevent drowning being 
mammals. The motherʼs milk is like 
toothpaste, 40% fat. Lou warned us that the 
mega ships trawling for Krill (major diet of 
Baleen whales who consume 1000kilos a day) 
are endangering their food supply, and asked 
us to protest by not purchasing it. Whale 
calves take 18 months to reach maturity. They 
give birth in the warmer waters in the north of 
Australia, avoiding hypothermia as the young 
have no blubber.

 

One member asked why they beach 
themselves and Lou said the theory was 
barnacles but apparently the jury is out on this 
matter.

Lou then showed us some magnificent 
photographs of these majestic creatures, 
rolling and swimming on their backs and with 
their calves.

After his talk, Wally and “his helpers” served 
us with a delicious barbeque of sausages and 
marron, a treat for many of us. Thanks to all 
the ladies who provided the salads and 
gorgeous desserts. Very little was left. And of 
course, thanks to all the men who cooked and 
did the dishes, what a pleasant sight. It was a 
great lunch, enjoyed by all.

Speaker November

Kaye White.
Kaye will speak about 
a recent trip to Gallipoli

Upcoming Birthdays
October:
30th John Wildman
31st Louise Hoskins
November:
1st Janet Hardwick
5th Steve Hawks
6th Graham Farrow
9th Lex Harry
12th Graham Greenhaigh



ACROSS
1. Brotherly (9)
5. Savage (9)
9. Larceny (5)
11. Vegetable (7)
14. Haggle (7)
16. Peremptory demand (9)
18. And so forth (8)
19. Fold (6)
20. Beaming (7)
22. Essential (9)
24. Indulgence (8)
25. Contusion (6)
27. Cigar (7)

28. Monetary system (8)
29. Laps (8)
32. Lure (4)
33. Implication (12)
36. Corresponded (7)
39. Enlightened (8)
40. Perform (3)
41. Endearing (8)
45. Pass through (7)
47. Multiplied (12)
48. Amphibian (4)
50. Formulate (8)
51. Assailed (8)

53. Transported (7)
55. Sickness (6)
56. Explosive (8)
57. Anteaters (9)
60. Infuriate (7)
62. Beginning (6)
63. Venomous fish (8)
66. Intrepid (9)
67. Proposition (7)
68. Cane syrup (7)
70. Spooky (5)
71. Abode (9)
72. Endured (9)



Down
1. Sect (7)
2. Stroll (5)
3. Horse-drawn carriage (3)
4. Freedom (7)
5. Garrison (4)
6. Recuperating (12)
7. Luxury (8)
8. Irony (6)
9. Shy (5)
10. Siren (9)
12. Forbear (8)
13. Draw out (7)
15. Set up (7)
17. Custom (9)

21. Clear up (7)
23. Fissure (7)
26. Differ (8)
27. Floorshow (7)
28. Disdain (8)
30. Rises (6)
31. Promontory (8)
34. Dormant (8)
35. Desert plants (5)
37. Injured (7)
38. Treasurer (6)
42. Before now (7)
43. Negated (12)
44. Harassed (7)

46. Declared (9)
49. Cut across (8)
50. Nominee (9)
52. Fatuous (7)
53. Small crown (7)
54. Summary (8)
57. Try (7)
58. Debar (7)
59. Consume with relish (6)
61. Recess (5)
64. Vessel (5)
65. Impulse (4)
69. Fish eggs (3)

Crime Scene Investigation - Carol Gafford

Dear Hints to Heloise: 

I am writing to say what an excellent product I have found Tide to be! I've used it all of my married life, as my Mom 
always told me it was the best. Now that I am in my fifties I continue to be amazed at the effectiveness of this 
wonderful cleaner. 

About a month ago, I spilled some red wine on my new white blouse. My inconsiderate and uncaring husband started to 
belittle me about how clumsy I was, and generally started becoming a pain in the neck. One thing led to another and 
somehow I ended up with his blood on my new white blouse! So I grabbed my bottle of Tide with bleach alternative, and 
to my surprise and satisfaction, all of the stains came out! 

In fact, the stains came out so well the detectives who came by yesterday told me that the DNA tests on my blouse 
were negative and then my attorney called and said that I was no longer considered a suspect in the disappearance of my 
husband. 

What a relief! Going through menopause is bad enough without being a murder suspect! I thank you, once again, for 
having a great product. 

Next week when I have time to write, I have some nice things to say about the Hefty bag product as well. 


